
Friday 8th July 2022 

DEAN FIELD NEWS 

Sports Days 
 
What a fantastic week we’ve had with all of our year group sports days! It has been so 
lovely to see so many parents and carers attend these events and the feedback from 
children, staff and parents has been amazing – thank you all for supporting us with 
these events.  
 
I received a lovely message from a parent earlier in the week to say how great her 
child’s sports day had been:  
 
‘Good Morning Mrs Pether. I just wanted to message to thank the Nursery team for 
putting on such a fabulous sports day yesterday. It was so lovely to not only be able to 
watch my child’s first sports day, but just to be back in school and seeing the hard work 
that staff put in to events like these. So thank you all so much.’ 
 
Receiving feedback from parents really makes it all worthwhile as our staff work so  
incredibly hard all year but particularly at the busier times of the year like the summer 
term, to ensure your children have the best experiences.  
 
I would like to thank all the teachers and their teams for working so hard to make their 
class sports day a success, but in particular a very big thank you to Miss Jagger who 
organised our sports days this year and set each one up. She was even involved in 
running several of them. Miss Jagger, you must be exhausted after all the running 
around you have done this week – thank you!  
 

SATs Results  
 
This week, we received the SAT results for the year 6 pupils. We are so very proud of 
what the children have achieved this year both as individuals and collectively as a year 
group.  
 
We will share all of our end of year data with you next week in our end of year parents’ 
success booklet which will come home with your child.  
 

End of Year Reports 
 
Your child will be bringing home their end of year report today. We very much hope 
you enjoy reading them. If you have any queries or questions about your child’s report, 
please contact your child’s class teacher or myself via Seesaw.  
 

Mrs F Pether 

 



Safeguarding 

 

Privates are private  
Always remember your body belongs to you 
No means no 
Talk about secrets that upset you 
Speak up, someone can help 

 
              When's the right time to talk PANTS?  
 
• Bath time, applying cream or when getting your child dressed 
• Car journeys 
• Going swimming and saying that what’s covered by swimwear is private 
• During a TV show that features a sensitive storyline 
• Singing along to the PANTS song with Pantosaurus  
• Reading the PANTS storybook together 
 
If you are ever worried about your child, remember, we are here to help and support 
you!! 

REMINDER: 
 
Monday-Thursday after school clubs such as Football club, will finish on Friday 8th  
July. There will be no additional after school clubs during the last two weeks of the 
summer term. 
 
Friday afternoon 1:10-3pm clubs will run as normal on Friday 8th July and Friday 
15th July.  
 
Dean Field Den at the school house (3pm-5:30pm) will run as normal until and on 
Thursday 21st July. There will be no Dean Field Den on Friday 22nd July.  
 
School will close at 1:10pm on Friday 22nd July for the summer holidays so 
there will be no Friday afternoon clubs or Dean Field Den that day. All children 
must be picked up at 1:10pm. 



SENDCo Appreciation Day 

Dean Field’s SENDCo Miss Clay was nominated this year for her excellent work and 
commitment as our new SEND Leader. See below what Miss Bowling said: 
 
Your nominee said the following about you: “Emma took on the SENDCo role in     
September after shadowing myself for a period of time.  As the year has gone 
on, she has grown in confidence and is passionate about supporting all children 
with additional needs.  Her commitment and dedication means that children are 
well catered for and teachers have a clear understanding of what is needed to 
ensure that these children progress.  She survived her first Ofsted inspection as 
SENDCo where SEND was noted as a real strength of the school and pupils with 
SEND are supported successfully to develop independence and improve their 
confidence to be ready for the next stage of their education. Well done on a   
wonderful start to your SENDCo career! it has been a pleasure working with you 
and I look forward to what next year brings.” 

School Money Debts 
 

Polite reminder to get ahead with paying any school fees on the School Money       
system. You can log on at any time and pay any fees in advance; we are aiming to 
have no debts from September onwards. You can access this online at: https://
login.eduspot.co.uk/public/portal/parent/?
app=schoolmoney&source=website&version=20190314 
  
 

https://login.eduspot.co.uk/public/portal/parent/?app=schoolmoney&source=website&version=20190314
https://login.eduspot.co.uk/public/portal/parent/?app=schoolmoney&source=website&version=20190314


 
Miss Fudge is now 31% of the way to the Uganda fundraising target! A 
huge thank you to pupils and families who has helped so far at Dean Field, 
including families and staff at Beech Hill School. See what Miss Fudge is 
doing and why here: https://www.justgiving.com/crowdfunding/
missfudgedeanfieldugandaproject2022  

https://www.justgiving.com/crowdfunding/missfudgedeanfieldugandaproject2022
https://www.justgiving.com/crowdfunding/missfudgedeanfieldugandaproject2022
https://www.justgiving.com/crowdfunding/missfudgedeanfieldugandaproject2022


Year 2 Beach Day 

On Thursday, the year 2 children had a beach themed day in school. They wore some 
lovely beach outfits, played in the sand and ate some ice cream, candy floss and rock 
sweets! In the afternoon, we had a visitor called Will come into class and perform a 
traditional Punch and Judy puppet show, it was very funny! It was a nice and hot day 
for it too.  



Sports Day 2022 

This week, all year groups took part in Sports Day. This year was extra special as par-
ents and carers were allowed to come and watch their child/ren. All year groups 
showed fantastic sportsmanship and teamwork. All the children completed a variety of 
track and field sporting activities. We even had some of the adults joining in which was 
fantastic to see.  
 

The winning house teams for each year 
group are below, they will receive house 
points which work towards their house 
point total for the end of term, well done! 
 
Year 1: Anne Lister - Red  
Year 2: Anne Lister - Red  
Year 3: Charlotte Bronte - Green 
Year 4: Charlotte Bronte - Green 
Year 5: Charlotte Bronte - Green 
Year 6: Anne Lister - Red  



Outdoor Adventurous Activities 
 
This week, year 3, 4 and 5 took part in an outdoor adventurous activity session. Their 
main focus was on team work and communication. During the first activity, the children 
had to hide their cone from their team members and communicate where it was     
without giving too much information away. They also had to find as many items hidden 
around the playground without leaving their team which meant they had to use skills 
such as perseverance, resilience and cooperation. All the children had a fantastic 
time.  

 
 



 
 

 
 



 



Are you thinking of sending your child to Dean Field in September 
2023 to start school?  

Then get ahead and enroll your child in our Dean Field Nursery. If you need any      
assistance with funding for Nursery please follow the link: https://
www.childcarechoices.gov.uk/ 

 

 

Apply when your child turns 2 years old. Children 

start nursery the term after they turn 3 years old. 

 

• If your child turns 3 between 1 September 

and 31 December – Term starting on or 

after 1 January 

• If your child turns 3 between 1 January 

and 31 March – Term starting on or after 

1 April 

• If your child turns 3 between 1 April and 31 

August – Term starting on or after 1 

September 

 Safe, secure & stimulating environment 

 Fully equipped indoor and outdoor space 

 Fun and sociable experiences  

 Fully qualified, friendly and caring staff  

 Up to date resources and equipment 

 Nurturing transition to our school 

 Hot meals available 

 Free and daily fruit, milk and tooth brushing  

 Whole school involvement to prepare for starting 

Reception with their class mates 

 Half-termly trips and exciting opportunities including 

dance clubs and animal workshops 

https://eur02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.childcarechoices.gov.uk%2F&data=05%7C01%7Ckfudge%40deanfieldschool.co.uk%7C46dbcdc7a1264db664eb08da583b6734%7Cc7d61fc041fa48d49119307942990ecf%7C0%7C0%7C637919309530541148%7CUnknown%7CTWFpb
https://eur02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.childcarechoices.gov.uk%2F&data=05%7C01%7Ckfudge%40deanfieldschool.co.uk%7C46dbcdc7a1264db664eb08da583b6734%7Cc7d61fc041fa48d49119307942990ecf%7C0%7C0%7C637919309530541148%7CUnknown%7CTWFpb


 

 



 

 

Dinner Menu w/c Monday 11th July 



DIARY DATES 
 

 

DATE EVENT 

Monday 11th July Year 4 Trip to Norland Moors 

Wednesday 13th July Year 5 Trip to London 

Thursday 14th July Nursery Graduation Assembly 9am 

Thursday 14th July Reception Graduation Assembly 10am 

Thursday 14th July Summer Fayre 3pm 

Reminder: We are a nut free school and we would appreciate 
that any lunchboxes do not include nut products to protect the 
children in school with nut allergies. 



 

Group % Attendance 

Mexico 93.3% 

China 91% 

Australia 94.3% 

Poland 92% 

Kenya 92.7% 

Brazil 92.4% 

Ireland 95.6% 

Total 92.8% 

This Weeks Attendance 
 

Congratulations to Ireland class who had the highest 
attendance in the school this week. Well done to    
Australia class for coming second. I am seriously       
concerned of classes who are below 96%. Meetings 
with parents of children who are of concern will occur. 
 
If your child is absent from school please contact the 
school  office on 01422 258258 before 9.00am.  
 
It is important we are aware of the reason for your 
child/children’s absence. It becomes a safeguarding 
concern if parents do not inform school when their 
child/children are absent. Please contact the school  
office on the first day of absence before 9am stating 
reasons for any absence. This will avoid absences   
being recorded as unauthorised.  
 
If you have any concerns or questions surrounding 
your child/children’s attendance please do not hesitate 
to contact me. 
 
Many Thanks.  
Loraine Stansfield,  Pastoral Manager 

Accelerated Reader Results 
 
The winner is….. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
You could help increase your class percentage by doing some extra reading on myON! 
There are thousands of books for you to choose from! If you need a  reminder of your 
login details, please speak to your teacher. Visit https://www.myon.co.uk/login/ to start 
reading! 

POLAND 

Poland 86% 

Brazil 74.6% 

Kenya 85.3% 

Australia 82.7% 

https://www.myon.co.uk/login/

